## ALLOWAY TOWNSHIP PUBLIC WORKS

84 CAMP EDGE ROAD, PO BOX 425 ALLOWAY, NJ 08001 (856) 935-5271

Dear Alloway Township Resident,

In order to provide the most efficient services to you, we will be enforcing the following stipulations regarding the Township's removal of brush from residences:

- 1. Brush pickup at residences will take place from <u>March May</u> and <u>October December</u> each year. No pickup will be done during the summer months. *There is a maximum of 15 minutes per stop*.
- 2. Brush will only be picked up during the week of the 15<sup>th</sup> on the months stipulated above. All brush to be removed must be at curbside before the 15<sup>th</sup> of said months.
- 3. All brush to be removed must be arranged in an orderly pile at curb/street side. All limbs must face the same direction, with the butts of the brush facing the road.
- 4. No limbs larger than 5" in diameter will be accepted
- 5. All residents placing brush out to be removed must notify the Alloway Township Public Works Department at 935-5271 prior to the 15<sup>th</sup> of the month. Each residence is permitted one stop during the spring pickup and one during the fall pickup.
- 6. The Township does not pick up leaves, grass clippings, stumps, sticks, bamboo canes or rotten/decaying wood. We do not chip limbs from lot/land clearing for building, removal of hedgerows, etc. This chipping service is intended as an aid in normal maintenance of properties. If residents are doing extensive tree removal on individual properties it is the property owner's responsibility to remove debris at the owner's expense.
- 7. Brush may also be disposed of year round at the Alloway Township Convenience Center for a fee of \$10 per pickup truck load.

The Township reserves the right to reject any brush pile, which does not meet the above criteria.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

Sincerely, David Cobb Public Works Foreman